

Brussels, 1st October 2020 Ares(2020) 5891672

Dear Social Partners,

The last year has been quite hectic for all of us. Therefore, after the first shock caused by the Covid-19 pandemic, after the adoption of the first Annual Strategic Foresight but before the adoption of the Commission Work Programme 2021 and the Communication on Better Regulation, I would like to re-connect with you.

We are facing many long-term challenges and I would like to hear the concerns, hopes and ideas that you have in relation to my new mandate at the Commission.

As a result, I am inviting you to an on-line meeting

next Wednesday, 7 October 2020, from 14:30 to 16:00 (3+3 format).

to discuss the Commission Work Programme 2021, Strategic Foresight and Better Regulation.

I am looking forward to seeing you soon.

Yours sincerely,

Maroš ŠEFČOVIC

Vice-President

Mr Markus J. BEYRER Director General BUSINESSEUROPE

E-mail: m.beyrer@businesseurope.eu

Ms Valeria RONZITTI General Secretary CEEP

E-mail: valeria.ronzitti@ceep.eu

Mr. Luca VISENTINI General Secretary

ETUC

E-mail: generalsecretary@etuc.org

Ms Véronique WILLEMS Secretary General SMEunited

E-mail: v.willems@SMEunited.eu